








FINTRAC 2016 AML PROGRAM REVIEW  - RESPONSE PLAN 

Finding BCLC Comments Action & Status 

Although staff members may receive training 
every two years, those interviewed during the 
examination demonstrated limited knowledge 
of money laundering and terrorist financing, 
especially as it pertains to suspicious 
transaction indicators relevant to the casino 
sector.  The limited knowledge combined with 
the VSDONC submitted to FinTRAC 
collectively determines that further 
enhancements to your ongoing training 
program are required. 

BCLC acknowledges and accepts 
this finding.  

BCLC will review its AML training program for staff.   
Based upon its review, BCLC will make changes or 
modify its training program to fully address this finding. 
     Completed Summer 2016. 

Based upon the finding and the review of its AML 
course, BCLC took the decision to completely revise 
the course and launch and include all new content 
specifically focused on enhancing AML knowledge 
anchored in the casino context.  
     Completed June 2017 
 
The frequency of front line casino staff AML training 
will move from once every two years to annually.  
     Commencing 2019 

 




